
 

 
 

 NON-DOMESTIC RATEPAYERS COMMITTEE 
 

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD VIA MICROSOFT TEAMS ON WEDNESDAY 2ND 

FEBRUARY 2022 AT 5PM 
 

PRESENT: 
 

Councillor G. Kirby – Chair 
Councillor B. Miles – Vice Chair 

  
Councillor E. Stenner - Cabinet Member for Performance, Economy and Enterprise 

 
 

Together with: 
 
S. Harris (Head of Financial Services and Section 151 Officer), J. Carpenter (Finance 
Manager Revenues), and E. Sullivan (Senior Committee Services Officer)   
 

ALSO PRESENT REPRESENTING LOCAL BUSINESSES 

No representatives were present. 
 
  
1. APOLOGIES 
 

No apologies for absence had been received. 
 

   
2. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST 

 
 There were no declarations of interest received at the beginning or during the course of 

the meeting. 
 
 

3. MINUTES – 18TH JANUARY 2021 
 

The minutes of the meeting held on 18th January 2021 were moved and seconded as a 
correct record and signed by the Chair. 
 

 
4. TO MEET REPRESENTATIVES OF NON-DOMESTIC RATE PAYERS TO DISCUSS 

MATTERS RELATING TO THE BUDGET 2022/23 
 

The meeting had been convened in accordance with Section 65 of the Local Government 
Act 1992 to consult representatives of non-domestic ratepayers on the Council's draft 
revenue budget proposals for 2022/23. 

  
 



 As no representatives of any organisation were present, the meeting was declared closed 
 at 5.15pm. 
 

  
  

Approved as a correct record and subject to any amendments or corrections agreed and 
recorded in the minutes of the meeting held on 30th January 2023 they were signed by the 
Chair. 

_______________________ 
 
     CHAIR 


